 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT 
 

TYPE OF LEGISLATION:    A Local Law 
 

TITLE: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring certain cabarets and public dance halls to hire security guards proportional to their patron capacity.  

INTRODUCED BY: Council Member Vallone Jr. 
 

REASONS FOR SUPPORT: This legislation is introduced in response to several tragic incidents, as well as increasing reports of problems – from underage drinking to community disturbance to personal safety, involving nightlife in the City of New York.  In February of this year, Imette St. Guillen was sexually assaulted and murdered by an unlicensed bouncer after a night out with friends in Manhattan.  A few months later, Stephen Sakai, a bouncer at Opus 22 was indicted on murder, attempted murder and other charges stemming from a shooting outside the club.  And in July of this year, Jennifer Moore, an 18-year old from New Jersey was brutally murdered after a night of bar hopping and drinking in Chelsea.  Beyond these highly publicized incidents, there have been innumerable reports from law enforcement, community residents, and the clubs and bars themselves of illegal activity in and around clubs. 

This legislation would increase the security of cabarets and public dance halls by ensuring that such establishments maintain a proportion of security guards sufficient to effectively protect patron safety by deterring illegal activity, detecting crime and diffusing potentially dangerous situations.  
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